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Cap & Gown Orders - A Message for Graduating Students and their Families

As we approach spring, we want to update you on our planning for the year-end celebration of our graduating
students for the 2020-2021 school year.  This is an important milestone, and we look forward to recognizing the
achievements of our graduates.

Scheduling and Format:

We can confirm that our graduation celebration will still take place in June. However, due to the ongoing impact of the
pandemic, we are unable to confirm what format the ceremony will take.  Depending on the conditions in June, the
ceremony could be a virtual celebratory event, an in/at-school smaller event or some form of hybrid event. Our priority
continues to be the health and safety of our students, families and staff members. The format of our graduation
ceremony in June will depend upon the direction and advice we receive from York Region Public Health. We want to
assure you that we will continue to work with Public Health closely throughout the next few months, and we will
confirm our plans for graduation when we get closer to the month of June with a clearer understanding of what is
feasible and safe.

Students Attending Virtual School:

Please note that students attending the Secondary Virtual School (SVS) will graduate with their homeschool peers.

Graduation Photos:

Understanding the importance of being able to offer an opportunity for graduation photos, we are working with Public
Health to establish a protocol which will ensure the safety of our students and staff in the process. Each school will
work with their vendor to share the protocols as required by Public Health and determine how the photos may be
facilitated on site.  More information is forthcoming.

Caps & Gowns:

While at this time we are unable to confirm if we can hold any kind of formal, in-person graduation ceremony, we
understand that you may wish to purchase a cap and gown for family pictures, celebrations and as a memento. It is
recognized that this decision is challenging with so many unknowns, but we wanted to ensure the opportunity to
purchase a cap and gown was available to each student.

The cost of a cap and gown package is $17 and includes a gown, cap with maroon tassel and silver year
charm, and a V-stole in maroon.  Once the graduation cap and gown packages are received by the school,
students will be notified of the distribution model. We are working to arrange for graduation photos on site
after delivery of these packages. More information is forthcoming. To order a cap and gown package, please
visit School Cash Online.  The Grade 12 cap and gown package goes live as of today.  Orders must be
submitted by March 17, 2021.

Please email us at unionville.hs@yrdsb.ca if you have any inquiries, including if you have any financial support
questions.

The UHS Administration

Education Career Fair Student Event for Grade 10 & 11 Students

Dear Parents/Guardians:

Education Career Fair (ECF) events are national initiatives that provide grade10 and 11 students with the opportunity
to engage in pathways planning for one day with exhibitors from Ontario: national post-secondary institutions, career
training institutions, industry associations, local employers and volunteer/non-profit organizations. As suggested by
the Premier’s Highly Skilled Workforce Expert Panel Report, the ECF event will support students to begin planning
their future career path by participating in seminars, engaging in one-on-one discussions with school recruiters and
industry experts, and reflecting on their experience and learning in MyPathways Planner.  Due to COVID restrictions,
on Thursday, March 25, 2021, students will take part in virtual opportunities that will support them with pathways
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planning. The day will provide new, dynamic and engaging experiences delivered virtually by the Education Career
Fair in partnership with the YRDSB Pathways Team, Curriculum and Instructional Services.

Students will participate in a virtual education career fair event that features:

● A pre-fair day for students to see the opportunities available and plan their experience;
● Opportunities to connect with exhibitors, download brochures, live chat with representatives, watch videos and

enjoy virtual tours;
● Seminars from speakers on a multitude of topics such as paying for school to work/life balance; and,
● Information about volunteer opportunities.

Students will be excused from classes if they choose to participate in some or all of the sessions.
Parents/Guardians must complete this permission form in order for their child to participate in the Fair.
Please be advised that there will be no teacher supervision for students who are participating in the event.
Parents/Guardians take full responsibility for their child, if they choose to participate in the Education Career Fair.
Parents/Guardians will need to complete a separate permission form for each of their children who are eligible to
participate.

Registration Information

Once parents/guardians complete the google permission form, they will receive information on how to register in the
ECF platform.  ECF will then send parents/guardians information on how students can access the event.

When students are scheduled to attend an ECF event, they will be asked to register.

At that point, the following data will be collected:

● First Name
● School Email Address
● Grade of study

The first name and school email address will only be used to send log-in information. This will allow the students to
access the ECF events. Grade of study will only be used for ECF Management data records.

ECF Privacy Policy

This privacy policy pledges the following:

● We do not use the personal information of K-12 students for any marketing or targeted advertising.
● We store all data for K-12 students on dedicated servers located in Canada.
● All data storage will be managed utilizing technical and administrative safeguards designed to protect against

unauthorized access to, or disclosure or use of, such data and against reasonably anticipated third party
threats to the security of such data.

● We do not sell information to third parties.
● We do not own personal information.
● All data will be wiped within (1) one month of completion of event interaction.

Wellness Corner

International Women's Day (IWD), marked annually on March 8th,  is one of the most important days of the year to:

● celebrate women's achievements
● raise awareness about women's equality
● lobby for accelerated gender parity
● fundraise for female-focused charities

This year, the IWD’s campaign theme is #Choose to Challenge.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc8VHy2WS8S21xPARfRx4IqEbREu1juqOkyMbRETqt1UhBwCQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
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We can all choose to challenge and call out gender bias and inequality. We can all choose to seek out and celebrate
women's achievements. Collectively, we can all help create an inclusive world. From challenge comes change, so let's
all choose to challenge.

To celebrate this day, on Monday March 8, the UHS Health and Wellness Council will be hosting an Instagram Live
Q & A with female leaders in our communities.

Make sure to check them out @uhshealthandwellness for informative posts about women's health and resources!

“Journey to the O.R.” by Dr. Cheang - Organized by UHS STEM - An Impactful Session

On Thursday, February 25, 116 students and co-ordinating teachers had the pleasure of welcoming Dr. Timothy
Cheang, General Surgeon at Markham Stouffville Hospital as a STEM guest speaker. Despite returning from an
‘on-call’ night shift, Dr. Cheang delivered an enthusiastic presentation of his ‘Journey to the OR’, in which he
discussed his path to a career in general surgery. He showed a fascinating video of a recent laparoscopic (minimally
invasive) surgery and demonstrated the ways that Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics disciplines are
so vital to the medical field. Moreover, he shared valuable and practical advice with students as they explore
STEM-related career opportunities. Our thanks goes to Dr. Cheang, the participating students and the coordinating
UHS staff for organizing this event.

Report It

Our schools should be safe, welcoming and inclusive places for everyone. It is important that students know what to
do if they witness or experience inappropriate behaviour or incidents of hate or discrimination.

● There may be situations when you can safely step in and intervene and help.
● Talk to an adult at school, family member or other trusted adult.
● Report the event without the person involved knowing using our online reporting tool, Report It.

Report It lets you share information about inappropriate student behaviour or incidents of hate or discrimination. You
can use the online form to report:

● bullying, drugs, cheating, vandalism, harassment, violence or any other inappropriate behaviour
● incidents of discrimination or hate, including anti-Indigenous racism, ableism, anti-Asian racism, anti-Black

racism, antisemitism, classism, homophobia, Islamaphobia, sexism, transphobia or other forms of hate

You can report events that happen at school, at school-related events, online or off school property if it negatively
affects a student or the school climate. You can also choose to make a report anonymously.

Complete reports are shared with the school to investigate and respond. Acts of discrimination, hate and bullying are
never acceptable.  Using the Report It tool is a way of standing up for each other and for ourselves.

You can find Report It on the homepage of the Board website at www.yrdsb.ca and on the homepage of every school
website, or watch this short video to learn more.

Scholarship News

Continue to check the Guidance Moodle for upcoming scholarship information as well as application and eligibility
details. Please note: Scholarship information is intended for graduating students that plan to attend a post secondary
institution in 2021-2022. 

Upcoming Scholarship Information:

The Scholarship Report (February - May) - (PDF located on the Guidance Moodle)

University Listing Scholarships - Fall 2021 Entrance - (PDF located on the Guidance Moodle)

College Listing Scholarships - Fall 2021 Entrance - (PDF located on the Guidance Moodle) 

http://www.yrdsb.ca
https://youtu.be/1H-8NT9VhaQ


Black Foundation of Community Networks (BFCN) - 2021 Scholarship Directory

A.B.L.E. Scholarship Opportunity: Application Form & Candidate Letter Selection Criteria; application deadline has
been extended to March 22, 2021 at 5:00 pm.; for any questions, students may contact the Scholarship & Awards
Committee Chair at ablescholarship@gmail.com.

Canadian Pediatric Stroke and Acquired Brain Injury Survivors Scholarship Application: 
www.achievingbeyondbraininjury.com

Scotia Bank/My Blueprint - Financial Wellness and STEM Scholarship Information

To apply for a Jean Lumb Award, please visit https://jeanlumbfoundation.ca/.

To learn more about The Public Property Assessment Network Scholarship for Central-East Region, click here.

Summer Jobs

Hey students! Looking for a summer job?

Have you considered working for the Ontario Government? Each year the Ontario Public Service targets up to 5,000
summer students to work in locations across Ontario in areas such as:

● Ontario Parks
● Environment
● Science
● Administration
● Business and Finance
● Research and Laboratories
● Communications
● Customer Service

Earn while you learn!  All jobs were posted on February 25th. Closing dates will be between March 10 and June 1.

Apply early to have a chance to apply to the job types that interest you.

You can learn more at: ontario.ca/summerstudents.

Dismantling Anti-Black Racism Strategy Launch Event

The York Region District School Board is committed to championing equity and inclusivity. In response to continued
evidence of anti-Black racism in Canadian institutions, including in education, the Board has co-developed an
anti-Black racism strategy.

The Dismantling Anti-Black Racism Strategy: Creating anti-racist and Black-affirming learning and working
environments was co-developed by York Region Black community leaders, YRDSB staff and in consultation with
students. The launch of the strategy marks a coordinated effort to address anti-Black racism at the Board.

On March 8, 2021 from 5 p.m. - 7 p.m., students, staff and families are invited to the virtual Dismantling Anti-Black
Racism Strategy launch event featuring guest presenter Robyn Maynard.

The program will examine anti-Black racism in educational institutions and unveil the Board’s strategy. The strategy is
designed to dismantle anti-Black racism in all its forms in our schools and workplaces.

The systemic nature of anti-Black racism requires that school boards act proactively to support equitable access to
quality education and opportunities for all students, and to challenge the marginalization of Black students, staff and
families.

Please visit www.yrdsb.ca for more details and to register for the event.
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COVID-19 Student Self-Assessment and Confirmation

First, click here for the self-assessment.

Second, submit the Confirmation Form: http://bit.ly/UHSScreen.

Complete these two steps EACH DAY before you arrive at school.

Have your receipt ready to show at the door.  The receipt is in
your GAPPS email.

Staff will be checking for completed confirmation on your phone
or printout each day.

Please note: You must enter through the main doors at Town
Centre Blvd or at the cafeteria entrance on Warden.

Message to all UHS students:

Each day, you are required to complete...

a) the REVISED Online Self-Assessment: COVID-19 School and Child-Care Screening Tool.

AND

b) the Confirmation Form for which you will receive an email receipt.

Before you come to school every morning, read the self-assessment tool.  If you answer ‘yes’ to any of the
questions, do NOT come to school.

Once you complete the self-assessment, then complete the Confirmation Google Form.  It asks you, “Have you
completed the self-screening test?”  Answer ‘yes.’ You will receive a receipt that is sent to your gapps email
once you have completed this confirmation form.

Scroll down to the bottom of the receipt which shows the colour-coded day of the week and have this ready
as you approach the entrance.

When you get to the Town Centre or Warden entrance (these are the only two entrances), hold up your phone and
have the bottom of your receipt ready to show the staff member at the door.  We want to see the colour-coded day at
the bottom of your receipt.

If you do not have a phone, you can provide us with a printout.  Alternatively, you can read a hard copy of the
self-assessment that has been posted and give us a verbal confirmation that you have completed the screening.

Students may start entering the school at 8:15 a.m.

Thank you for following our daily screening procedure.

https://www.york.ca/wps/wcm/connect/yorkpublic/9e5381ca-ec8b-4df1-8db5-42292f2a35fc/114_School+Screening+Tool_Feb821.pdf?MOD=AJPERES&CVID=nu814T4
http://bit.ly/UHSScreen
https://www.york.ca/wps/wcm/connect/yorkpublic/9e5381ca-ec8b-4df1-8db5-42292f2a35fc/114_School+Screening+Tool_Feb821.pdf?MOD=AJPERES&CVID=nu814T4
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSedNWLgRdQKVfNqT4gwYrq0PEJqj2vnOL5GHqfopjwnakC-0g/viewform


Free Triple P Parenting Virtual Sessions

Click the link below to view the current schedule of virtual seminars, groups and sessions you can attend with other
parents in Ontario. Click the individual session listing or the 'register' button for more details or any special
instructions:

https://www.triplep-parenting.ca/ont-en/find-help/find-a-session/

Student Trustee Elections

Online Voting for students in grades 5 - 11: March 8-11, 2021; closes @ 8 p.m.

Election Results Announced: March 12, 2021

For further information and election resources, please visit the Student Trustee website. Questions may be submitted
to trustee.services@yrdsb.ca.

Crisis Mental Health Support for Students
For a variety of support services and agencies, please refer to the following list:

● 310-COPE www.yssn.ca: 905-310-COPE (2673) or 1-855-310-COPE (2673) - available 24/7

● www.KidsHelpPhone.ca:  1-800-668-6868, text 686868 - available 24/7

● Mental Health Helpline https://www.ontario.ca/page/mental-health-services: 1-866-531-2600 - available 24/7

● York Hills Help Phone Line: 905-503-9561 Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9:30-4:00 pm; for children & youth (0-18

years), parents, caregivers or adult supporters. Visit www.yorkhills.ca for more information.

● Markham Stouffville Hospital www.msh.on.ca: 905-472-7000

● Poison Control www.ontariopoisoncentre.ca: 1-800-268-9017

● Lesbian Gay BI Trans Youth Line www.youthline.ca: 1-888-687-9689

● Trans Lifeline www.translifeline.org: 1-877-330-6366

● Black Youth Helpline www.blackyouth.ca: 1-833-294-8650

● York Region Children's Aid Society www.yorkcas.org: 905-895-2318

● York Region Abuse Program www.centralhealthline.ca: 905-895-3646

● Police-Fire-Ambulance 911
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For more information or to apply please click this link

https://www.naccacommunity.ca/2021-scholarship-award.html












Access the nomination form here.

https://www.charactercommunity.com/2021-awards-nomination-form/

